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TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
Note: No. 135

Washington, D.C.
April 15, 2005
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to inform you that the Government of Chile has decided to maintain the candidacy of the Minister of the Interior, Mr. José Miguel Insulza for the position of Secretary General of the Organization of American States, in the election process due to resume on May 2, 2005.

The results obtained on April 11 reflect the determination of member countries to revitalize the OAS politically and their decision to have a more relevant, efficient, and functional regional organization.

The candidacy of Chile is a response to the need to continue the quest for an OAS with a leadership role, an Organization capable of focusing on the region in all its diversity, addressing its sensitivities and priorities while setting them in the framework of a wider global order based on inclusion and solidarity.

We must prioritize and center our work on the principles and values we share: the consolidation of democracy and strengthening of good governance; promotion and protection of human rights; integral development and multidimensional security, by fulfilling the mandates of the Summits of the Americas.

We wish to reaffirm our conviction that responsibility for the destiny of the OAS rests with its member states. We face a political task of the utmost importance and the General Secretariat can make a decisive contribution in guiding this collective process.
His Excellency
Ambassador Alberto Borea Odría
Chair of the Permanent Council;
Organization of American States

Minister José Miguel Insulza has played an important part in Chilean politics, both internally and in foreign policy. He was Minister of Foreign Affairs for five years and Minister, Secretary General of the Presidency.  Currently, he is Chile’s Minister of the Interior. He also has ample academic experience of regional and world affairs.

In placing one of its most distinguished public servants at the disposal of the inter-American community, the Government of Chile reaffirms its hemispheric commitment, convinced that the strengthening of the Organization of American States is a task that cannot be postponed and that requires a leader with the very highest political and diplomatic qualifications.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Esteban Tomic Errázuriz
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